MINUTES OF THE WILLERBY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY, 18th SEPTEMBER 2018

VENUE:

The Square Well, Methodist Church building, Carr Lane, Willerby

PRESENT:

Members: Councillors G Crawforth, M Foote, P Gardiner, Mrs M Gray, M Knott, R McKinnon and P Laws

Clerk to the Council: Mrs W L Leighton

Public Forum: Two residents, Mrs Dawson and Mrs Radge from Gorton Road expressed their concerns in relation to the speed of traffic and number of accidents on their road. They had written to ERYC in an effort to getting changes made to avoid further incidents i.e. hitting the bus islands, wing mirrors and serious accidents. Steven Murray at ERYC had carried out a survey reporting that 13,427 vehicles travelled along that road every day. 845 drivers had exceeded the speed limit daily. The residents reported on problems with vehicles being parked in the painted parking bays restricting the egress of the vehicles coming out of the property driveways. They requested that consideration be given to a reduction from two bays to only one bay and possibly narrowing the depth of the bus islands.

- 3919 TO RECEIVE AND ACCEPT APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE Cllr Graham had tendered apologies due to illness.
- 3920 TO RECORD PECUNIARY AND/OR NON PECUNIARY INTERESTS None were received.
- 3921 TO RECEIVE A REPORT FROM THE POLICE AND THE LOCAL WARD COUNCILLOR. No reports or crime statistics were received from the Police.

Ward Councillor's Report: Cllr Horton attended and reported that there was no news on anything major on planning, ie. Persimmon or Well Lane. He had attended the CCG meeting where questions were asked about the move of the Surgery. Cllr Horton had received a request from a resident for a bus shelter on Wolfreton Lane/Kingston Road. He was advised that the Parish Council had tried to progress this but ERYC had not approved its installation. Cllr Horton agreed to try again. He had also had a resident complain that there were not enough waste bins in the area. The Chairman asked whether a specific location could be provided and perhaps the Parish Council could get sponsorship for one to purchased and installed.

The Council felt that letters could go out to businesses to ask them to proactively aid the community. The Clerk to put this on Facebook.

- 3922 TO AGREE THE ORDER OF THE AGENDA No change.
- 3923 TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON 21ST AUGUST 2018 The Minutes of the previous meeting were taken as read and signed by the Chairman as a true record,
- 3924 TO RECEIVE MISCELLANEOUS REPORTS/UPDATES FROM MEMBERS/CLERK Graffiti had appeared on the O2 mast cabinets on Beverley Road up to the Waitrose roundabout and at The Square. The Clerk to report it to the Police and East Riding Council.

East Riding had chopped down a tree opposite Well Lane.

Baskets at Hop Pole have been vandalised.

The garden hut at the Crematorium had been broken into by youths, who had also stolen items from the local newsagent. We understand that the offenders had been caught.

The Parish Council had found out that Wolfreton Sixth Form College now had have a new Head Teacher, and they were surprised that that had not been officially advised of this change.

Problems had been logged in the playpark; older youngsters with ghetto blasters were being a nuisance. Members decided that should there be a continued problem, the park should be closed early.

The wooden bridge running across the dyke to the field off little Carr Lane had been replaced and although a pedestrian bridge, it appeared to be wider than the original which was concerning.

Leconfield Transport vehicles – using The Parkway and Well Lane for training was a concern in relation to the number of pupils and vehicles in the area since the new school opened. The intention was to write to Leconfield on the matter but a contact was still sought to whom a letter would be sent.

Official welcome to new Rector of Willerby and Kirk Ella at induction ceremony was made by the Vice chair and clerk who attended the installation at St Andrews Church on the 4th September. ERNLLCA AGM at the Hallmark Hotel, North Ferriby had been attended by the Vice Chair and the Clerk. They reported that resolutions carried at the meeting proved very interesting and topics that were discussed at the meeting clearly highlighted that several Parishes were similarly affected by the same things. It was felt that it may be worthwhile to attend the ERNLLCA Conference in Brigg scheduled to take place in November.

Clinical Commissioning Authority AGM which took place on Tuesday 18th September was attended by Cllrs Laws and Crawforth at which the matter of the Willerby and Swanland surgery move was the highlight. Cllr Laws put forward the suggestion for a further meeting be held to discuss the surgery's potential planned move. A meeting in December to talk about proposed new site on Lowfield Road was to be arranged, which Swanland residents were jointly in favour, and the Surgery was putting forward their case to the CCG.

The Joint Parish Council meeting did not take place. Kirk Ella's Chair advised that they were in recess during August. Kirk Ella Parish would not attend without an agenda and although one was formulated, this would then necessitate minutes. It was felt that the initial intention for the invitation to meet informally to establish if the three Parishes were experiencing similar problems had lost its meaning in formalising the get together. It had therefore been cancelled.

An initial meeting was to be arranged to discuss the possibility of creating an involvement with the Willerby & Kirk Ella Parish Institute Trustees and Committee. The Chairman agreed that we would be interested to find out more on this idea.

Cllr Foote was still trying to progress work on the History board relating to the Weather vane. The War Memorial still to be on the agenda.

Members were looking at putting wild flowers on the Hop Pole roundabout and take on its responsibility. The Clerk to write to Paul Tripp and Steve Colby to ask whether they would permit this. The Clerk put forward the idea of placing poppies on the Hop Pole roundabout to commemorate the WW1 Centenary to follow on from the recent community event earlier in September. The members agreed, so long as it was approved by ERYC. The Clerk to enquire whether this was okay with ERYC.

Cllr Foote updated members on the plans for the carousel of lights to be placed on the two roundabouts. Cllr McKinnon suggested that a Christmas tree be placed outside the front of the library for the festive period. The Clerk to make enquiries with the Institute Committee.

3925 TO NOTE OUTSTANDING MATTERS WITH ERYC

Lighting at Carr Lane roundabout - still ongoing.

SIDs for village – Clerk to chase this matter up with East Riding.

3926 TO REPORT TO MEMBERS ON PARISH CLERK INTERVIEWS AND APPOINTMENT

The standard of applications received were all very good. The interview panel were unanimous in their choice from the six candidates who were interviewed. Mrs Caroline Handforth was offered the post and had accepted the position of Clerk. She was a resident in the village and would be joining the Parish Council at the next meeting.

3927 TO REPORT ON WW1 AND HOP POLE FUND RAISING EVENTS

Thanks was expressed to all from the Chairman for those involved in the WW1 event which took place on the 8th September with special thanks noted for the families of Cllr McKinnon and Crawforth for their help on the day. £581.50 was taken, £45.00 of which was paid for the bouncy castle – the remaining amount was agreed to be paid to the three named charities, £300 to Hull People's Museum, £200 to Help for Heroes and £81.50 to the Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal. The unserved food was taken to William Booth House.

3928 TO REQUEST AN UPDATE FROM ERYC ON YORK LANE POSITION

The Clerk to contact Richard Alderson at ERYC on the matter. Cllr Gardiner to forward an email he received on the subject.

3929 TO REVIEW THE LIST OF CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED SINCE LAST MEETING:

Joint Gas Networks Stakeholder Engagement – Survey had been noted.

Letter from ER and Hull Joint Mineral Local Plan Programme Officer - noted

ERNLLCA advice on Surveillance Cameras – this information was a bit vague.

ERYC Pedestrian improvements at The Parkway Willerby – comments by 28th September. No comments were felt to be necessary.

Police invitation to cluster meetings in rural areas. As a meeting with the Crime Commissioner had already taken place, the Parish Council would not be attending any of these cluster meetings. Royal Mail Scam Mail flyer – his has been placed on the noticeboards.

Highways England sent a notification relating to the alterations to be made on Castle Street Hull

3930 TO RECEIVE A REPORT ON THE YOUNG CHILDREN'S PLAYGROUND

Members agreed to replace the broken whale springie with Wicksteed's Toni Turtle. The Clerk to order a second voice box for the penguin litterbin. The Chairman reported that the penguin had been battered again.

3931 TO PRESENT A REPORT ON ACCOUNTS TO THE END OF AUGUST AND APPROVE THE SCHEDULE OF PAYMENTS FOR SEPTEMBER

The Clerk reported the current account balance to be £20,282, the playground account held £4,876. Payments made included the annual playground inspection fee, the 2nd quarter PAYE and stationery. It also included the charity donations made in relation to the WW1 event and staff pay.

TO CONFIRM THE DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING Tuesday, 16th October 2018 at The Square Well from 7pm

PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING

3933 TO NOTE APPROVED PLANNING DECISIONS FROM ERYC

- 11 Haydon Close
- 8 Poplar Green
- 3 Lilac Avenue
- 30 Well Lane

3934 PLANNING APPLICATIONS –

 18/02655/PLF – Erection of two storey extension to side at Orchard Cottage, 19A Victoria Avenue Willerby HU10 6DD for Mr & Ms South and Dunn

The Parish Council resolved to approve this application.

ii. 118/02535/PLF – Erection of a single storey extension to side and rear at 2 Ganton Way Willerby HU10 6NJ for Miss Heather Rawling
 The Parish Council resolved to approve this application.

- iii. 18/02935/PLF Construction of dropped kerb to create vehicle access to front at 292 Kingston Road Willerby HU10 6ND for Mr Richard Askwith

 The Parish Council resolved to approve this application.
- iv. 18/02999/PLF Installation of new plant equipment following removal of existing compressor and condenser units for Aldi Great Gutter Lane East Willerby HU10 6DE for Aldi Stores Ltd **The Parish Council resolved to approve this application.**
- v. 18/02774/PLF Erection of single storey extension to rear at 45 Kenwardly Avenue Willerby HU10 6LZ for Mr Bryan Ledger

The Parish Council resolved to approve this application.

W L Leighton	
Clerk to the Counc	il

Signed Dated October 2018

Chairman of the Council